

Ottawa, Canada K1A 0H8

FEB 8 2007

Mr. Bill Ross 894 Broadview Avenue Ottawa ON K2A 2M5

Dear Mr. Ross:

This is to acknowledge receipt of your correspondence of January 21, 2007, addressed to the Honourable Rob Nicholson, Minister of Justice and Attorney General of Canada.

Please be assured that the correspondence will be brought to the attention of the Minister and appropriate departmental officials.

Thank you for writing.

Yours sincerely,

L. Bisson

Ministerial Correspondence Unit Department of Justice Canada